WG2 2nd Feb 2005 - Minutes

1) Discussion of topic for Study Weekend 2006

It was recognised that the 2005 SW was very successful, particularly for students. Phil asked that thanks should be minuted to the organisers (Gwyndaf Evans and Martin Walsh) and to Maeri and the DL team.

Discussion of the topic for the next Study Weekend began with Airlie’s suggestion for complexes (presented by Phil on Airlie’s behalf): “Crystallography of Complexes and Crystallography that is complex”. The initial suggestion was for this to subdivided into five subtopics:

1. Crystallisation of complexes

2. Data collection

3. Molecular replacement e.g. using different models

4. Difficulties (NCS etc)

5. Analysis (biology/bioinformatics)

(It also was recognised out that “complexes” could mean protein/protein or protein/ligand complexes, and that these are distinctly different. Possibly a meeting could be divided to have one day looking at each?)

Other suggestions for Study Weekend topics were briefly considered. Martin Noble (not present) had suggested “difficult cases” (“how not to get your structure wrong” or “traps for the unwary”). It was suggested that this would be interesting provided it focused on a practical approach and only used case studies which were illustrative of more general points. Also it was thought that it would be hard to have a whole meeting on this. Charles suggested that a chapter on “gotchas” could usefully be added to the CCP4 manual.

Phil suggested that WG2 consider where we are in the supposed cycle of regular Study Weekend topics, however this didn’t generate any further ideas. Tadeusz felt that there is not enough new material to justify doing another one on refinement just yet.

WG2 therefore decided that the topic of complexes should be accepted. It was noted that this would be too much to fit into a single SW, as each subtopic is broad enough that only having one or two talks would be insufficient to do justice or be useful to students. Eleanor suggested that the experience of the last Study Weekend showed that it was good to spend more time covering a smaller topic. Therefore further discussion is required to narrow down the range of topics and focus on the practical aspects (how to crystallise, how to refine, how to build and analyse etc). Charles suggested also bringing in complementary techniques such as mass spectrometry or NMR.

There was much discussion around the subtopic of “analysis”. This included the issues involved in using chemical dictionaries and having a good understanding of the chemistry that is involved in using them (particularly in the case of students, many of whom don’t seem to have a good knowledge of the chemistry of the proteins and ligands that they are trying to determine). Tadeusz suggested that the meeting could include issues associated with the chemistry of binding in expression and associated problems. Generally it was felt that this is an area in which academic crystallographers would have some useful to learn from their industrial counterparts.

There was some debate regarding the tools that are available for dictionary generation – for example, how do crystallographers find out which tools are available, and how do they learn to use them? The area of analysis could also address the issue of knowing what you’ve actually got in your crystal (rather than that what you thought you had), and possible problems such as identifying “UFOs” (unidentified lumps in your electron density).

Taduesz agreed to be the principal organiser. There was a strong feeling the EBI should be involved, either as speakers or represented by a co-organiser. Eleanor suggested Eugene. Charles suggested that the EBI could demo software at lunchtime (along the lines of the “lunchtime bites” held this year) but it was noted that this possibility also depends to some extent on the venue.

Suggestions for the next Study Weekend should be sent to the WG2 mailing list (ccp4wg2@dl.ac.uk). Paul Emsley requested that he should be added to the list (this has now been done). 

Regarding the venue, Maeri reported that Reading could be used again next year. It was commented that the lecture theatre was good but rather small for our needs; also the conference office weren’t particularly helpful and people commented that being bussed to the dinner was not very satisfactory. Leeds is a possibility although the screen in the lecture theatre is very small and accommodation might be an issue as it will be limited on campus – Eleanor suggested doing a deal with a local hotel to make up for this. York is not available. Manchester might be possible if we use hotels, although the situation with being able to spend money on hotel accommodation is unclear at present. Other venues might also be investigated and Maeri asked for suggestions. WG2 agreed that Maeri and Charles could be relied upon to provide a shortlist of acceptable venues without further guidance.

The date for the next Study Weekend was set as 5th-7th January (Thursday-Saturday).

2) Date of next meeting

The date of the next meeting is 15th June, provisionally at Birkbeck College London.

(Later changed to 22nd June.)

3) Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

Paul asked Eleanor to clarify a comment from the previous minutes, that the ECM workshop being too expensive. Eleanor said that she didn’t have the details with her and referred him to Martyn Winn; however she suggested that the relatively high costs meant CCP4 shouldn’t hold another ECM workshop in future.

(MDW: we were quoted very high costs for room hire, and haggling failed. However, this depends heavily on local organisers, and shouldn’t preclude workshops at future ECMs.)

Item 4: Conferences

CCP4 will be participating in a number of workshops and conferences in 2005:

· IUCr (August): CCP4 has a double stand in the exhibition and a one day workshop is being organised. The extra stand space could be used for demonstrations – we need to advertise who will be doing demos (and when) -volunteers please! Also there will be space for posters on associated projects.

· ACA (May) – there will be a workshop at ACA. Coordinated by Peter Briggs.

· CCP4 is funding workshop in India in March – this is being coordinated by Eleanor. It was also noted that there is interest in a workshop in Beijing, China after the summer. Eleanor was requested to supply additional information to Maeri & Charles for the costing.

· Kevin will organise an extended workshop in York in September on using Clipper, with Paul as co-organiser. There was a suggestion that other packages such as MMDB should also be included in the workshop.

5) AOB

There were introductions to new staff members: Francois Remacle is the new core CCP4 programmer taking over from Alun Ashton, and Wanjaun (Wendy) Yang is employed on the CCP4 part of the BIOXHIT project. Both are based at Daresbury.

Regarding new posts to be filled at Daresbury, it was noted that a new additional core programmer position is subject to CCP4’s financial status, and that an offer has been made to one of the interview candidates for the second CCP4 automation post.

6) New release “Ingleton”

Charles described the new release philosophy, which will divide the software into “core” plus extra packages (which currently includes CCTBX, PHASER, CCP4mg and CHOOCH). The exact delivery method is still being determined but the user will still be able to download one file and install everything they want in one go.

Splitting the suite up is intended to address a number of issues including licensing and the fact that some components won’t run on some platforms. Charles stated that the information from DL is that GPL software cannot be incorporated into the core suite, however this needs to be clarified.

A test release of Ingleton was made the previous day (1st February) and the target release date is before the end of March.

Phil commented that CCTBX by default builds shared libraries, it is not trivial to change this to build static e.g. for making standalone executables. Charles asked for refinement examples using RNA, which several members of WG2 agreed to supply.

(Pete Briggs 3rd February 2005)

